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Tips for Assisting Patients in Applying to Patient Assistance Programs 
 

 If you have any questions, call the program directly. Eligibility requirements, drugs, 
dosages, even programs, change regularly so it’s best to go directly to the program for 
information. If you do not qualify for the PAP but cannot afford your medicine, tell the 
representative. Some companies may make hardship exceptions and are willing to 
review situations on a case-by-case basis. Sometimes you can write an appeal letter to 
the program explaining your financial hardship. 

 
 Review the Federal Poverty Guidelines and Percentages over the Poverty Guidelines 

when looking at the eligibility guidelines of a program. 
 
 Fill out as much information on the application as possible, including the doctor’s 

address and phone number. Highlight the directions for the doctor and where he or she 
needs to sign. Give the doctor’s office an addressed-and stamped-envelope to send in 
the application or highlight the fax number so it is easy to find. 

 
 Plan ahead so your medicine supply doesn’t run out. When sending in an application, 

pay attention to the refill process and the amount of allowable refills. Each program is 
different; some require a call from the doctor’s office while another may allow the 
patient to call directly for a refill; others may require a new application, which takes 
time. 

 
 Be neat and complete. The directions on the application should be completed exactly as 

directed. Print neatly. If something is unreadable or there is a blank, then the 
application may be denied, which can delay the process of receiving the medicine. Put 
“N/A” or “not applicable” in blanks that are not filled out to indicate the material was 
read through and not skipped over. Include supplementary forms if requested. Make 
sure all accompanying photocopies are clean and readable. 


